Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  Discuss the Paving of Forest Road 13

And Other Possible Alternatives to Assist With Emergency

Medical Services to Smith Creek Residents

November 19, 2009

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida met for a Workshop on Thursday, November 19, 2009 with Chairman Howard Kessler presiding.  Present were Commissioners Green, Artz, Brock, and Stewart (absent).  Also, present were County Administrator Ben Pingree, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

4:00 p.m.  Meeting called to order.

The workshop is held to discuss the possibility of paving Forest Road 13 and other possible alternatives to assist with Emergency Medical Services to Smith Creek residents.

The unpaved portion of FH13 (Forest Road 13) is 12.4 miles and connects the Smith Creek community and Crawfordville by way of the Apalachicola National Forest.  The road is a federally owned dirt road and is maintained by Wakulla County under a joint Forest Road Agreement with the United State Department of Agriculture (USDA) Forest Service.  

The County receives no State or Federal funding for maintenance or service of this road.  The Public Works Department spends approximately $92,000 annually on the maintenance of this road.  The estimated cost to pave this road is expected to be at a minimum of $3.23 million if paved to County standards.

The Board suggested the recruiting and training of local residents to serve as first responders as a way to help in emergency situations in the Smith Creek area.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 5:13 p.m.

